
Make disciples, Serve selflessly, Live faithfully   October 2024 Issue 

Dear Friends in Christ:  
 

Worship is the center of our life in Christ.  We often come to worship with the hope that we will hear 
something that helps us for the week ahead or to hear something uplifting whether it is the message or  
Scripture or in the music.  It is my hope that happens also.  Yet, our primary reason for worship is to, well, 
worship.  We are to give prayer and thanksgiving to God who has given us all we have and has promised to 
be with us through all the good and bad that life brings.  We are to praise God.   In all things.  Sometimes that 
is hard when life gives us rotten apples and yet for us to praise God in those moments is to remember his 
presence and his love and that we will make it through with his help.  Us Lutherans have often shied away 
from this word because it is used by other groups to describe their worship.  We still tend to think of  
worship in terms of reverence only.  Scripture paints a little different picture.  Reverence is important and yet 
our joy in our relationship with God can show.  Therefore when you are at our more contemporary worship 
service there are people who lift their hands and “rock out.”  
 
So whether you praise God with raised hands or folded ones, or praise God in your innermost being or with 
a loud shout, come, worship and praise God with your whole life. 
 
Read Psalm 150 and always remember that God loves YOU. 
In Christ’s love:  Pastor Ed 
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All God's Children Preschool school year is  
underway!  Our first day of school was August 26th 
and it is amazing that we have almost completed an 
entire month of school. As with the start of  
anything we are all learning new things, getting to 
know one another, and starting to form a beautiful 
school family.  Our hallways and classrooms are full 
of laughter, art work, play, and of course learning. 
Our students are learning how to make friends, 
share, sit together at the table, follow instructions, 
transition into new activities, and of course how to 
play.  
Our teachers are introducing many new activities 
and lessons to our students, they are showing them 
how fun learning can be by having them engage in 
hands-on activities and play-based centers. Each of 
the classrooms are decorated beautifully and very 
warm and inviting. Each class has exciting centers 
for the children to explore throughout the day and 
the teachers are able to do some small group, large 
group, and even outdoor activities.  
We have also started our dance enrichment which 
is a pre-ballet class taught by our very own Kelly 
Miles. Kelly was a professional dancer for many 
years and now shares her talent with our AGC  
students. She has about 13 dancers and it is a joy to 
watch them express their happiness through dance. 
The ballet class will have two recitals throughout 
the year as well as perform at our Christmas  
program in December. 
AGC had their second annual Ice Cream Social this 
month. We invited all of our families, staff, and  
students to join us for a fun family night out. We 
offered ice cream bars, ice cream sandwiches, and 
fruit bars to everyone that attended.  

We also had our students play on the playground with their friends and teachers got the opportunity to talk to 
the parents and spend some time getting  to know one another. The best thing about this event is that it gave 
our families a chance to network and hopefully build lasting relationships. A big thank you to our AGP (All God's 
Parent) group for all of their hard work putting this wonderful event together! Pastor Ed also stopped by to 
check out the event and buy some cool new AGC merchandise!  
We had to bid farewell to our large oak trees on the playground as they were unhealthy and losing many  
branches. These trees have provided shade for the playground as well as a hiding place for the students when 
playing hide and seek, and a cool place to look for bugs, frogs, and birds. It was bittersweet for our AGC family 
but we are Iooking forward to having new adventures in their place.  
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GENERAL OFFERING #4010 

YEAR-TO-DATE  

 August 31, 2024 

$215,613.95 

2024 BUDGET 

 August 31, 2024 

$257,102.99 

2023 ACTUAL 

August 31, 2023 

$254,916.00 
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WORSHIP  
ATTENDANCE 

July 2024 

Online 
People 

Reached 
In-Person 

AƩendance Total  

7-July 273 98 371 

14-July 280 92 372 

21-July 287 91 378 

28-July 319 104 423 

A New Season Calls YOU for Faith Talks! 
Let’s get together on Mondays at 10:00-11:30 AM 

beginning October 14, 2024 in Activities Hall 
Beginning in October, we will resume thought-provoking discussions from current news and talk 
about some related Bible readings.  All members and friends are welcome to attend any or all 
sessions.  Each weekÕs topic will be different. 
What is included in this 90-minute adult forum experience? 
 1. In the News.  Printed lessons will present a quick summary of a news topic and cite 
 the sources for more detail.  (Selected by The Wired Word editorial team.)  

 2. The Big Questions.  We will be challenged with 3-6 critical questions raised by 
 the topic being discussed.  We often expand based on our own ideas and experiences.  

 3.  Scripture Confronts the News. From Old and New Testament, we will read 5-6  
 verses to enlighten todayÕs issue.  What does God want us to know? How is the Holy 
 Spirit guiding our responses?  Can we connect living today to the message? 

 4.  Participation. Members explore the ideas presented, contribute their own  
 experiences, raise questions, and consider how to apply faith today. We expect diverse 
 opinions, expressed in love and friendship. We encourage self-expression.  

 5.  Closing prayer. We address God and focus on ways He has guided us today. 
The Wired Word offers us two the topics, based on recent news events.  One of these weekly 
topics will be covered in our 90 minutes together.  All printed lesson materials are provided 
every week at the Monday class to all attending. Unlike previous church courses, there is NO 
video component for this class.  We will read aloud and use our Bibles.  We will learn through 
active thinkers, personal experiences, and conversational insights. (https://
www.thewiredword.com) 

Abundant life means adapting to changes in society. Be informed with us! 
 

Just 90 minutes on Mondays offers a chance to practice and grow by 
expressing ourselves in matters of Christian daily life. 
We are free to speak our concerns and seek answers, 

because we trust our relationships among friends! 
Sometimes we even change our minds about the subject!  

 

For more information and to join us, contact Ruth McConnell, Facilitator, 941-751-8053.  
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FAITH COMMUNITY NURSES 

For nearly four decades now, the country has recognized October as National Breast Cancer Aware-
ness Month.  It is a time annually devoted to educating everyone about breast cancer – including 
metastatic breast cancer (MBC) – and the importance of early detection and access to timely, high-
quality care.   
 

No matter who you are or where you live, breast cancer may touch your life.  It’s necessary to under-
stand the warning signs of breast cancer, your risk of breast cancer, and what’s normal for you so 
you can take action if there are any changes in your breasts or underarm areas.   
 

Since 1989, Susan G. Komen has helped drive down the mortality rates from breast cancer thanks to 
our focus on early detections and improvements in treatment.  However, that progress may be in 
jeopardy. During the COVID-19 pandemic, many people delayed their regular breast cancer screen-
ing.  The pandemic also disrupted treatment and research progress.   
 

More progress is still needed.  Through research and growing knowledge about breast cancer has 
led to new therapies and targeted treatments that improved outcomes for many people.  It is re-
search that brings hope to people facing this disease.  We need to ensure more treatment options 
are available for all people facing breast cancer.  
 

The COVID-19 pandemic also highlighted the inequities in breast cancer treatments for under-
resourced communities across the country, as well as the inequity in treatment between Black and 
white women. Black women in the U.S. are about 40% more likely to die from breast cancer than 
white women. 

Know Your Risk  Knowing your family history is lifesaving. Talk to a doctor about your family history 
and see how that history impacts your risk of breast cancer. You and your doctor can create a per-
sonalized plan to monitor for signs of the disease. 

Get Screened  For those at average risk, have a mammogram every year starting at age 40. If you 
have any signs of breast cancer, finding it early and treating it early may save your life. 

Know Your Normal  It’s important to know what’s normal for you so you can talk with your health 
care provider if something doesn’t look or feel right. 

Make Healthy Lifestyle Choices  Living a healthy lifestyle is within your control and may lower your 
risk of breast cancer. Maintain a healthy weight, limit alcohol intake and exercise regularly. It all mat-
ters when it comes to your overall health and risk of disease. 

How can you tell the difference between a cyst and breast cancer?  A cyst will have smooth 
walls and be filled with clear fluid, whereas a tumor will look solid.  A small, simple breast cyst typi-
cally doesn’t need treatment and should go away on it’s own over time.  Alert your doctor if it persists 
for several more menstrual cycles or becomes painful. 

Breast cysts can have a number of symptoms, including:  Lumps: A breast cyst can feel like a 
smooth, soft, round or oval lump that moves easily within the breast tissue.  Some cysts are so small 
that they can’t be felt.  A cyst located near the skin’s surface may feel like a blister. 

Pain or tenderness:  Breast pain or tenderness may be felt in the area of the lump, especially be-
fore a menstrual period. 

Nipple discharge: Nipple discharge may be clear, straw-colored, yellow or dark brown.  

Breast self-exam, or regularly examining your breasts on your own, can be an important way to find 
breast cancer early, when it’s more likely to be treated successfully.  Although no single test can de-
tect all breast cancers early, many people report that performing a breast self-exam in combination 
with other screening methods can increase the odds of early detection. 

Source:  www.komen.org 
 

So do not be afraid, for I am with you; do not be dismayed, for I am your God.  I will strengthen you 
and help you.  I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.  Isaiah 41:10 
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        Ask The Weatherman     
By: Bill Mork 

Pastor Roger Raddatz  

River of Life Lutheran Church 

PO Box 670470 

Chugiak, AK  99567 
 

Raddatz Family 

20227 Glacier Park Cir 

Eagle River, AK  99577 

How warm and wet was the summer of 2024? It was the 5th warmest summer on record at the Sarasota-
Bradenton Airport with an average temperature of 83.7 degrees, 0.9 degree above normal. Record warm 
summers were recorded at Lakeland, Plant City, Punta Gorda, St Petersburg, and Winter Haven. It was the 
wettest summer on record at the Sarasota-Bradenton Airport with 47.32 inches. Fort Myers also had a rec-
ord wet summer with 43.87 inches. Parrish had the second wettest summer since we moved here in 2005 
with 43.28 inches. Hurricane Debby and easterly flow contributed to the wet summer in 2024. Too much 
westerly flow in 2023 gave us a dry summer with only 12.60 inches of rain at the airport. Westerly flow was 
wet for the FL East Coast in 2023 with an all-time record of 113.61 inches at Fort Lauderdale.  

Was August another record-setter globally? The August global surface temperature was 2.29 degrees F 
above the 20th -century average of 60.1 degrees F, making it the warmest August on record. This was the 
15th consecutive month of record-high global temperatures. Europe had its warmest August on record. Ant-
arctic sea ice extent was second lowest on record for August. Death Valley National Park had its hottest 
summer on record with an average temperature of 104.5 degrees. Heat was a contributing factor for two fa-
talities. A man had to be rescued from sand dunes after losing his flip-flops and experiencing second degree 
burns. Phoenix AZ set a record with 113 consecutive days of high temperatures reaching at least 100 degrees 
F.  

Who has drought? West Virginia remains historically dry. On 15 Sep, West Virginia led the nation with 98% 
of its pastures rated very poor to poor, along with topsoil and subsoil moisture rated 100% very short to 
short, according to USDA. In Ohio, significant drought stress extended to row crops, with U.S.-high 28% of 
the soybeans rated very poor to poor. In the hardest-hit drought areas of southeast Ohio, other complica-
tions included abysmal streamflow and surface water shortages. On 14 Sep, Texas led the country with 36% 
of its cotton rated very poor to poor. Summer drought forced McGlasson Farms in Hebron KY to use a drip 
system to hydrate crops.  

Who was hit by Francine? Hurricane Francine was a moderately strong tropical cyclone that brought exten-
sive flooding to parts of LA and northeast Mexico. The 6th named storm and 4th hurricane of the season 
made landfall in southern LA in Terrebonne Parish with sustained winds of 100 mph on 11 Sep. Storm surge 
was greater than 4 feet. There were mandatory evacuations, water rescues, and loss of power to 450,000 
customers. Strong winds and heavy rain moved into MS. Peak rainfall included 7.44 inches in Brownsville TX 
and 7.90 inches in Matamoras, Mexico. Strong winds and heavy rain moved into MS. Lowest pressure was 972 
millibars or 28.70 inches of mercury. There were no deaths, 4 injuries, and $1.5 billion in damage.  

How much rain fell in North Carolina? Historic rainfall occurred across the Cape Fear Region of South-
eastern NC on 16 Sep. Gauges and radar estimates showed that 12 to 20 inches of rain fell in only 2 days, 
creating severe flash flooding affecting  
Carolina Beach, Southport, Bolivia, and  
Bolling Spring Lakes. Although this system never  
became a named tropical system, observed weather  
impacts including strong winds, heavy rain, and flash  
flooding were similar to tropical storms and hurricanes  
of the past. The peak storm total was 20.81 inches at  
Carolina Beach. 
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“Make disciples, Serve selflessly, Live faithfully” 
A congregation of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America  
 

Visit our web-site—www.livinglordfl.org 
 

 

 

     
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Living Lord Lutheran Church 
11107 Palmbrush Trail 
Lakewood Ranch, FL 34202 
 

“LIKE” us on Facebook. 
Facebook.com/llivinglordlutheranchurch 

Subscribe to our YouTube channel 
at YouTube.com 
Search for Living Lord Lutheran 
Church Bradenton 


